
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 

January 18, 2024 

Kyle Siekawich 
Bridge Industrial 
10655 NE 4th Street, Suite 212 
Bellevue, Washington 98004 
(ksiekawich@bridgeindustrial.com) 

Re: Termination of VCP Agreement for the following Site: 

• Site Name: Maralco
• Site Address: 7730 S 202nd Street, Kent, Washington 98032
• Facility/Site No.: 2067
• Cleanup Site ID:  5055
• VCP Project No.: NW3339

Dear Kyle Siekawich: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is terminating the VCP Agreement governing Project No. 
NW3339.  The project involved the cleanup of the Maralco facility (Site).  The effective date of 
termination is the date of this letter.  We are providing this notice in accordance with the terms 
of the Agreement. 

Reason 

Ecology is terminating the Agreement because continued Site characterization and cleanup will 
be conducted in the formal process under the recently negotiated Agreed Order.  The Agreed 
Order for the Maralco Site has been finalized and is effective as of January 17, 2024. 

Next Steps 

Based on this decision, Ecology will send you an invoice for any costs remaining on your 
account.  In accordance with the terms of the Agreement, you remain responsible for any costs 
incurred by us before the effective date of termination.    

Contact Information 

Ecology is committed to working with you to accomplish the prompt and effective cleanup of 
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the Site.  If you have any questions about this notice, please contact Kim Vik by phone at (206) 
556-5258 or by email at kim.vik@ecy.wa.gov.  She will remain the Ecology contact for the Site. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Donna Kirkman 
Acting VCP Unit Supervisor 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 
 
cc: Grant Hainsworth, Crete Consulting (grant.hainsworth@creteconsulting.com) 
 Kim Wooten, NWRO Section Manager (kim.wooten@ecy.wa.gov) 
 Sonia Fernández, VCP Coordinator (sonia.fernandez@ecy.wa.gov) 
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